
 
 

   MUNICIPAL SERVICES 
September 14, 2022 7:00 P.M. 

 
 
Present:  R. Bieder, N. Rosario, R. Baez, T. Smith, P. Del-Debbio, J. Mondello, M. Caruso, M.  

Morris, A. Chirico, T. Accomando, N. Nunez, C. Brockington 
 
Absent:  D. Noble  
 
Guests:  Capt. I. Soberal, Ofcr. Hannah Rivera, Insp. Alps, J. Crossan, R. Nieves, A. Boller, K. 

Daloia 
 
 
Meeting commenced at 7:05PM. Captain Soberal spoke of the allotment of officers. Precinct is down 
roughly sixty officers from its high of 160 officers when Captain Soberal became Commanding Officer. 
Though, our index crime remains 10.7% lower 2022 when compared to 2021. Chair Bieder inquired on 
response times. Because of lack of manpower, 311 calls are responded to within two hours from one 
hour. R. Bieder reiterated our pleas for additional neighborhood coordination officers - at least an 
additional team. Topics centered on paid detail support, the use of citizens app, and the decrease in loud 
noise complaints from “car meets.” The precinct receives overtime through the weekend to maintain 
safety at liquor licensed establishments.  
 
The committee reviewed the street activity permit. R. Bieder that this is a multi day event in conjunction 
with the Throggs Neck Little League. The motion was accepted by J. Mondello and seconded by R. Baez. 
The vote was unanimous.  
 

“Resolved…at the recommendation of the Municipal Services Committee of Bronx Community 
Board #10 that Event ID 668144, Throggs Neck Halloween Parade Street Event, be forwarded to 
the full Board for approval.” 

 
Event:  668144 – Throggs Neck Halloween Parade Street Event 
Date:  Friday, October 28th and Saturday, October 29th 
Time:  Friday, October 28th 4 PM – 10 PM, Saturday, October 29th Noon – 10 PM 
   Setup: Friday, Oct. 28th, 8 AM – 4 PM 
   Breakdown: Saturday, Oct. 29th, 10 PM – Sunday, Oct 30th 10 AM  
Location: Throgs Neck Boulevard between Harding and Schurz Avenues 
Contact: Matthew McKay – Assemblyman Benedetto’s Office 

 
 
The Committee discussed the renaming of Richard DePierro. T. Smith provided and read the biography 
of Mr. DePierro. The Motion was made by T. Accomando and seconded by N. Rosario. It was 
unanimously approved by all.  
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“Resolved…at the request of the Municipal Services Committee  of Bronx Community Board 
#10 that a letter be drafted to City Council Member Marjorie Velazquez requesting hat the corner 
of City Island Avenue and Hawkins Street be renamed “Richard DePierro Way” and that this be 
forwarded to the Full Board for its approval. ” 

 
 
P. Del-Debbio spoke of the Bronx Solid Waste Advisory Board. Last meeting took place on July 25. 
SWAB is monitoring state bills A10184 with regards to recycling. P. Del-Debbio will review the 
legislation further and give a more detailed report in October.  
 
 
American Legion unveiled Be the One which is to prevent veterans suicide. P. Del-Debbio is promoting 
the new crisis hotline for suicide prevention. Any person can dial 9-9-8 and follow the prompts. 
 
 
Meeting closed at 8:32PM by an unanimous vote of adjournment.  
 


